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OH-1 LIONS 
December 2018 

 

    www.ohiolions.org 

        Thoughts from Governor Dean Carruthers 

                  

    My family Lion Portia (my mother) Lion Jewel (my sister) & I wish you 

& your families a very Merry Christmas & Happy New Year. I want to 

begin this message with a special salute and Thank You to the Woman & 

Men & Lions who have served our country in the military. I also want to 

recognize the families of those who gave the ultimate sacrifice.  Please take 

a moment to think about them on Veterans day and every day of the year, 

if you know a veteran shake their hand and say thank You.  

    The holidays involve a lot of traveling for family celebrations and many 

activities in our lives, including Lions. This time of the year includes lots 

of deer, fog, rain and maybe even snow and wind. Please be extra carful on 

the roads especially at night and remember you & your family must be 

your priority, if you feel it is unsafe to be on the road, I want you to forgo 

the lion meeting or activity, (Please call and advise someone that you will 

not be attending) we will understand.  

Please share the District Convention registration form with all your club members the registration form 

and the program Ad form are included in this news letter or at the District web site.  Each club is asked to con-

sider bringing 2 items for the raffle at the convention. 

 We had a very good participation for the Peace poster contest, but we had room for the participation form 

many more clubs.  

 I have started my official visits to the clubs of the district. I am asking the President, Secretary or program 
chairperson to contact me, so we can schedule a date & time for my visit to your club. I can be contacted by 
email bigb31353@gmail.com or my cell phone at 567-525-2582.   

  Please add me to your newsletter & email lists. My contact information:  email me at 

bigb31353@gmail.com or call my cell 567-525-2582 anytime between 8:00 am–11:30 pm  “WE SERVE” 

Yours in Lionism 

DG Dean 

Important Announcements 
 

   This year we are required to elect a District Representative to the MD 13 Finance & 

Planning committee.  If any member of the district is interested in being considered as a candidate for 

this position please submit a letter of interest either by email or postal  by December 31 to District Governor 

Dean or Cabinet Secretary Sheryl.   

If you have any questions please contact District Governor Dean by email bigb31353@gmail.com or cell 

567-525-2582. 

OH1 District Convention Form, Convention Advertising Form, and Convention Delegate 

Form are included at the end of this Newsletter. 

http://www.lionsclubs.org
http://www.ohiolionsoh1.org/
http://www.ohiolions.org/
mailto:bigb31353@gmail.com
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Communications from VDG Don 

Wiechart  

 Hello fellow Lions of District OH1, Lions at large and all others who maybe 

perusing our newsletter. I hope everyone had an enjoyable Thanksgiving and en-

joyed lots of good food. I know we all have plenty to be thankful for in our lives. 

The Christmas holiday season is now upon us and I’m well aware that many of our 

clubs serve their communities with projects and activities with a holiday connection. 

It’s great that we can enjoy the holidays and serve our communities at the same 

time. The holiday parades, breakfasts with Santa and other events with a holiday 

theme are a great way to serve the community and let the public know about Lions 

and your local club. Some of the clubs that I’m aware of and certainly this isn’t an all 

inclusive lists of clubs with holiday type connections are: Arlington, Bluffton, Kalida, 

Lima Host, Mendon, Paulding, Perrysburg 

Sunrise, Portage, Spencerville, Sylvania Sunrise, Wauseon, Waynesfield, West 

Liberty, West Mansfield and Venedocia. The Venedocia club did something 

unique in that they bought and hung the Christmas lights in the communities of 

Elgin, Landeck and Venedocia. Great job guys! I’ve included some pictures for 

the newsletter and our district facebook page.  

Now, with the holidays approaching several zones, foundations and our cabinet 

had their last meeting of the calendar year. I attended meetings of Zones D, E, F 

and H. G also held a zone meeting and also packed care packages along with a 

local Girl Scout troupe in Cridersville. I will attend the combined A, B and C 

meeting this coming Thursday.   

The NWOLECF meeting was held this past Wednesday. It’s great we can help 

people who need the services of closed caption TV’s and additional help with 

cataracts surgeries and other related vision issues. If you know of anyone who 

may need some help with vision related issues please feel free to contact the 

foundation and we will see what we may be able to do or who we can direct 

them too, in hopes that may be able to assist them if we can’t. 

Finally, Governor Dean reminded us that shortly after the holidays and the New 

Year that The Ohio Lions Winter Retreat will be held in our district at Maumee State Park on January 18-20. Please 

plan on attending. Off course, we will be looking forward to seeing everyone at the 

district convention in Findlay on February 22nd and 23rd.  

Merry Christmas, Happy Hanukah and all the best to everyone in the New Year and 

all the best for the 2nd half of the Lion year. 

All the best in Lionism Don Wiechart VDG OH1 

Upcoming District and State Events 

Winter Retreat January 18-20 Maumee Bay 

OH1 District Convention February 22-23 Findlay Inn  

Club Officer Training will be available April 27 and May 25 — con-
tact your Zone Chair or District Officers for details 

State Convention May 17-19 Embassy Suites, Dublin Ohio 

 

Pictured left is Zone F Meeting in Ada 
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Thoughts From 2VDG Ashley Schmunk 

  Greetings fellow Lions! Since PDG Nick is Zone Chair for Zone C this year, as well as 
part of the Global Leadership Team, attending Lions functions has become a family af-
fair for us. We often include the Lion Cubs too! This family spirit of the holiday season is 

reflected in many Lions Clubs’ activities. One such activity was West Unity Lions annual 
feather party, a long running fund raiser that is well attended by community members 
who are excited to try their luck at all the donated prizes. We enjoyed lunch with Perrys-
burg Sunrise.  
 

   We were also happy to attend a meeting in Venedocia, whose gift of lights lit up three 
communities with Christmas cheer, and one in McComb where Lions voted to support 
local Boy Scouts. We had the honor of presenting a +1 member patch to Arcadia, and 
of installing officers in Swanton.  

 
   We had fun dressing as Santa and Elf to walk in the Christmas Parade alongside the 

float of our home club in Wauseon. Many other clubs are engaging in this kind of enjoy-

able holiday activity which can have great public relations benefits. 

   We attended the second Council meeting and the second 

Cabinet meeting. We also attended the combined Zone ABC 

meeting held in Napoleon. We heard informative presentations 

from Deb Crawford who explained the great need for funding for 

pediatric cancer from events like STEPS, and from Dr Mary 

Shenouda  who informed us about new grants to study diabetic 

eye damage at the molecular level and to improve treatment for 

macular degeneration.  

   The Zone and District meetings are a source of inspiration, 

information and ideas for club events and I recommend attend-

ance to all who can make it! 

Yours in Lionism, 

2VDG Ashley Schmunk 

Zone and District Meetings & Visits 

On November 3rd PCC Darlene Roll of Waynesfield attended the Council of Governors' meeting as Youth Chair repre-

sentative. On November 19th, 7 Pioneer Lions attended the meeting of the Pittsford MI Lions Club.  

On November 8th PCC Darlene of Waynesfield attended the Bellefontaine Lions meeting. On November 8 th Mendon 

reported that members attended joint OH1 Zone D & E meeting held at Lion's Vision Center, Lima, and Bluffton reported 

that on November 8th 4 Lions attended their zone meeting.   

On November 13th PDG Lion Bill Keller of Kenton visited the Riverdale Lions club during their meetings. On November 

14th , Kenton Lions members: Lion President Todd Oates, Lion Secretary Alger Gibson & PDG Bill Keller all attended 

the Zone F meeting located at the Ada Lions meeting location in Ada, Ohio.   

On November 14th, three Lions from Perrysburg Sunrise attended the Sylvania Lions Charter Night activities to cele-

brate their 20 years as Lions. Great food and fellowship abounded. November 18 th Two Lions attended the 13OH-1 

Cabinet Mtg. held in Ottawa, OH. Discussed were district past, ongoing, upcoming events including the Winter Retreat. 

On November 19th VDG Don came to visit. He awarded Lion Cathy Painter with her first member key for bringing in two 

members. WAYNESFIELD On November 18th, PCC Darlene attended the OH1 cabinet meeting at Henry's in Ottawa.   

Upcoming  

FEBRUARY 19TH: 85TH CHARTER ANNIVERSARY of the Bluffton Lions Club. A celebration is being planned for this 

evening to be held at the 1st Mennonite Church social hall. This should be a fun evening and the committee is planning 

for a full house. We will have special treats, door prizes, entertainment and more!  
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Governor’s Activities 
      Several local Napoleon Lions reached milestones this year. 
Five Napoleon Lions club members were recognized recently by 
District Governor Dean Carruthers for various numbers of years of 
service. At the November 7th Napoloen Lions Club meeting, DG 
Den also installed the newest Napoleon Lions Club member with 

Dan Bear Dan's sponsor Gene Grime 
(left.)    
    
Pictured (above right) are Carruthers, 
Marv Lanzer,20 years; Ron Meyers, 
40 years; Bob Joseph, years; and 
Richard Mengerink, 55 years. Jo-
seph and Mengerink are the remail-
ing two charter members of the 
local club. 

 

                      Attending the Zone H meeting in Bellefontaine 

 

In addition to other 

district business at the OH1 Cabinet Meeting, DG Dean presented 

membership chevrons to PCC 

Darlene Roll for 20 years and 

Lion Anne Deuschman for 10 

years, IPDG Bill presented a 

Centennial Champagne 

Award to PDG Jack Preston, 

Lion Ellie was re-presented 

her Betty Coffee Award by 

CC Greg Hess.  

Peace Posters were judged by the meeting attendees. 

                                                With guest CC Greg Hess at OH1 Cabinet meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

Christmas Lights on the Road to Elgin — Photo by 1VDG Don 
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Service, Fundraising, and Social Events 
Vision Activities 

WAYNESFIELD On November 7th PCC Darlene attended the McCormick 

Vision Center's Job Fair at Goodwill Lima. Resource materials picked up and 

information shared.  

   On November 28th PCC Darlene participated in the Northwest Ohio Lions 

Eye Care Foundation (NWOLECF) meeting at Henry's in Ottawa. She 

serves as president (photo left.) 

   Waynesfield also reported eyeglass collection on November 20th, when 
PCC Darlene collected more than 50 pairs of eyeglasses at one location, 
November 22nd when more than 75 pairs of eyeglasses were collected from 
one location in Coldwater and on November 25th  when 15 pairs of eyeglass-

es were collected from Stony Creek Church. 
PIONEER On November 28th  2 Pioneer Area Lions attended the NW Ohio 

Eyecare meeting in Ottawa. 

MC COMB On November 28th Attended the North West Ohio Lions Eye Care Foundation Meeting  (NWOLECF) Meet-

ing at Henry's in Ottawa.  

WAUSEON On November 7th our club conducted a Preschool Vision Screening at 2 of our community's Preschools. 

We screened 34 children between the ages of 2 and 4. We had no referrals, though we had one child that didn't pass 

the color blind test and we passed that information on to the parents so that the child could be tested further from an 

optometrist.    

   Wauseon also reported that on November 15th,the club helped an individual get an eye exam and a pair of glasses 

that was in need in our community at the cost of $149.00. On November 20th 145 used eyeglasses collected from the 

community. We have several donation boxes located within our community. We then donate the eyeglasses that we 

collect to VOSH to be used on mission trips to third world countries.   

SYLVANIA SUNRISE On November 7th, 4 Sylvania Sunrise Lions members attended a Bedford Lions club meeting to 

ask for funds for the Visually Impaired Christmas dinner to be held in December, 2018. They were very generous with a 

donation of $500 for this event. Sylvania held a raffle at Charter Night on November 14 th and Lions brought in prizes to 

be raffled off. Much fun was had by our Lions and guests at this event. Monies raised will help with the Visually Im-

paired Christmas party.    

PERRYSBURG SUNRISE On November 28th  at the North West Ohio Lions Eye Care Foundation meeting, the group 
discussed 12 cases either for surgery, bioptic lenses, or CCTV usage. Most cases were approved. One of our members 
is the Treasurer of the foundation.   

   Perrysburg also reported that on November 23rd one Lion assisted two adults in getting an eye exam and ordering 
glasses. He drove them to/from the Doctor's offices for the exam and a week later to pick up the glasses. We were as-
sisted by Prevent Blindness, Inc. On November 19th and again on November 5th, two members drove a blind member 
and her Pilot Dog to/from the club meeting. On November 8th eyeglasses were picked up at 5 locations. Damaged 
glasses will be donated to VOSH Ohio to be sold for the value of their parts. Funds raised will be used to fund vision 

mission trips. Usable glasses will be used on our annual vision mission to Mexico.  
   Perrysburg held a Blind Ministries Outreach Meeting on November 3rd. Our club hosted and served a Turkey Dinner 
for them. We ordered the food through Bob Evans Restaurant, and drove several of the participants to/from the event.  
PORTAGE On November 1st screened 17 preschoolers at Montessori School in Bowling Green. There was one referral.  

On November 28th Collected and donated 1256 eyeglasses and over 200 sunglasses to VOSH.   

OTTAWA On November 14th. The Ottawa Lions cleaned and sorted eyeglasses for the VOSH group in Pandora.    

NORTH BALTIMORE Reported on November 20th that 11 North Baltimore Lions Club members delivered 510 pair of 
glasses to VOSH in Pandora and volunteered for 2 1/2 hours working in the center.   
NAPOLEON reported on November 1st that 429 eyeglasses donated to VOSH and on November 7th collected 3 pair.  

LIMA HOST held a Vision screening on November 13th at area preschool   

KENTON On November 10th that 30 eyeglasses collected from Dr. Warner's office by PDG Bill Keller and on November 

21st Lion Secretary Alger Gibson donated 11pairs of eyeglasses during our Kenton Lions Club meeting.    

HOLGATE reported on November 5th that they purchased two desk type tables to use with Merlin CCTVs   

FINDLAY On November 26th, one Eye Case was reviewed and possibly approved pending results of her operation. 30 

pairs of reading glasses were dispensed during the month of November. The count on the Used Glasses that were 

picked up and delivered to VOSH was 940. A near record. 

DESHLER On November 12th purchased a pair of glasses for a deserving individual 306.60.  
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Hunger Relief 
 

 PERRYSBURG SUNRISE Donates food to Maumee United Methodist Church food pantry. On November 14 th 5 bags 

of food were donated to the food pantry, on November 21st three bags were donated, on November 30th 5 bags were 

donated. Perrysburg also Reports soup kitchen workers for hunger relief. On November 7 th  and November 21st two 

members at two separate locations prepare and serve food to attendees.   

SYLVANIA SUNRISE held a Food Drive on November 14th, the drive was held at our 20th Charter Night to benefit a 

local food bank at Sylvania Area Family Services. Three Perrysburg Sunrise Lions also donated to this food pantry as 

part of the Sylvania Lions Charter Night. 

PORTAGE reported a Salvation Army Thanksgiving food baskets activity on November 12 th. Members helped sort and 

pack Thanksgiving food baskets through the Salvation Army.  

Environment 
 

PERRYSBURG SUNRISE Reported bottle and can collecting  on November 26th. One Lion picked up a bag of cans 

while walking 2 miles. On November 15th one Lion picked up a bag of cans while walking 3 miles. Perrysburg also re-

ported aluminum can recycling on November 17th. Two Lions volunteered and also gathered cans from the Perrysburg 

American Legion Feather Party. One large bag was collected.    

NAPOLEON On November 24th  reported doing their monthly recycling  for the environment. 

PORTAGE Reported news of a permanent recycling site on November 15th. Wood County Solid Waste District set up a 

permanent recycling site in Portage. The Lions Club will monitor the site and keep it picked up.   

BLUFFTON reported on November 1st the collection of 255 ink cartridges to recycle   

ARCADIA reported on November 2nd that they planted 2 trees for the Village of Arcadia   

Roar For The Troops 
 

WAPAKONETA reported a Roar for the Troops activity on November 6th. Partnering with Lions Clubs from Cridersville 

OH and Waynesfield OH. Our club purchased and donated $400 of various items (personal care, reading materials, 

non-perishable snacks, etc.) to be boxed and shipped to our military overseas for the holidays. A total of 56 boxes were 

prepared for shipment.   

WAYNESFIELD Reported a Zone G Roar for the Troops Activity on November 5th when 5 Waynesfield Lions (Gene, 

Sharon, Jeanette, Garret and Darlene) participated in the Zone G Roar for the Troops project. 57 boxes were packed 

for service men and women serving overseas. 5x1-1/2 hours = 7-1/2 service project hours plus 1/2 hour prep. Items 

were donated by Lions and Lions Clubs in Zone G.   

Books From USA/Canada Forum 
 

Friday November 30th District Governor Dean Carruthers, Gov-
ernors mother Lion Portia Carruthers, PDG Bill & Lion Ellie 
Niejadlik & PID Jerry & PDG Judy Smith deliver 18 boxes of 
books collected at the USA/Canada Forum. The contents of the 
boxes were back packs that included crayons coloring book 

and books to read. There are 20 packs in each box. The deliv-
ery will allow the hospital to give 360 children each a pack that 
will give the children something to do while spending their time 
in the hospital and then take it with them when they go home. 

      

  Pictured is PDG Bill Niejadlik, Hospital representative, DG 
Dean Carruthers, and PID Jerry Smith 
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Holiday 
WAYNESFIELD On November 28th, 9 Club members (Gene, Mary, Mark, Sharon, Garret, Helen, Dave, Jeanette and 

Jennifer) worked to get ready for the annual Breakfast with Santa. They set up tables, decorated trees and selected 

coloring contest winners.   

BLUFFTON On November 24th Four Lions participated in the Blaze of Lights Holiday parade. Lions banners were dis-

played on a truck for the parade. Another lion rode the high wheel bicycle in the parade displaying a Bluffton Lions ban-

ner.   

WAUSEON On November 24th, Our club entered a float in our community's Christmas Parade promoting our club and 

Lions. We had several club members walking alongside the float passing out candy to the children along the parade 

route.   

KENTON Reports a Kenton Lions Christmas Window. On November 21st,Kenton Li-

ons decorated a downtown business front window to help advertise the Kenton Lions. 

Following Lions helped Lion Brad Bailey (owner of the building) decorate: Lion Dave 

Sturgeon, Lion Kirk Cameron, Lion Aaron Osborn, PDG Bill Keller, and Lion Treasur-

er Dave Amweg.    

PERRYSBURG SUNRISE reports a Christmas party at Charlie's in Maumee on 3 

Dec. and collection of food or toys for the club to donate locally. Perrysburg holds an 

annual Christmas Party for the Blind  which is on December 13th this year.  

PIONEER reported a community Christmas display activity on November 4th and 5th when the Christmas display was 

set up at Montpelier Fairgrounds.  

MENDON reported Santa House Repair on November 5th when a donation to 'Festival of Trees' committee for needed 

repairs to the community's 'Santa House' was made. 

KENTON On November 20th Kenton Lions participated in the Christmas Parade in downtown Kenton, Ohio. Lions Judd 

Robinson spent 20 hrs before the parade talking with city/county officials for planning and setup of the parade as well 

as walking in the parade, Lion Jason Vanbuskirk & Lion Treasurer Dave Amweg 4 hrs each helping with setup and 

walking in the parade, Lion Dean Tackett, Lion Bob White, Lion Aaron Osborn, Lion Daryl Flowers, Lion Dave Sturgeon, 

Lion Secretary Alger Gibson, PDG Bill Keller, Lion Cindy Keller, Lion Carol 

Maag, Lion Brad Bailey, Lion Kirk Cameron all had 2 hours with walking in the 

parade passing out candy during the parade. Also a donation of a candy can-

dy purchase by Lion Treasurer Dave Amweg, and pass out candy by Lion 

Aaron Osborn.   

MIDDLE POINT On Novem-

ber 17th reported service as 

Salvation Army Bell Ringers. 

Each November, members of 

the Middle Point Lions Club 

volunteer to ring the bell for 

the Salvation Army at a local 

grocery store. This is a Signature Activity. Each year, the Middle Point 

Lions Club sponsors a visit from Santa and Mrs. Claus. All kids get 

treats after telling Santa and 

Mrs. Claus what they would like 

for Christmas. Lions Jim and 

Joan Holland were Santa's ambassadors again this year.  

WAUSEON On November 17th, reported Christmas Tree Fundraising delivery 

and setup. Every year our club sells live Christmas Trees as a fundraiser project 

in our Community. We have club members show up to help unload the Christ-

mas Trees and help set up the lot for the sales prior to our club selling the trees. 

We also had help from a couple of National Honor Students from the high 

school. Together 170 trees were unloaded and setup to sell.   
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Peace Poster 

SYLVANIA SUNRISE reported on the Peace poster contest  on November 14th. Sylvania Sunrise Lions sponsored the 

Peace Poster contest this year to our local junior high students. 3 of our local junior highs participated. We had 78 post-

ers submitted. We had 3 winners from each school. We awarded certificates and money to each winner. The local li-

brary will be displaying these posters for 1 month for all to view. The awards were given out at all school assemblies at 

2 of the schools and to an art assembly at the other junior high. Posters were submitted to our DG Dean Carruthers on 

Charter night. An article will be in the local newspapaer displaying the winners and article 

discussing the contest and LIonism.    

MIDDLE POINT reported Peace Poster activities on November 12th. Each year, the Mid-

dle Point Lions select a Peace Poster entry to send on to the district level. The Middle 

Point Lions has participated in the Peace Poster contest for many years. Lincoln View 

Local School District art teacher Melissa Stork assists the club.    

LIMA HOST Held a Peace Poster Winners Dinner  on November 21st inviting the top three 

peace poster winners and their families to a luncheon.  

Community 

WAUSEON Reported Basketball Foundation Game on November 16th. Our club helped sell 50/50 tickets during the 

Foundation Game between Fayette and Wauseon High Schools. Both the Fayette and Wauseon Lions helped in the 

tickets sales. The proceeds from this game were donated to both clubs and Wauseon donated our proceeds to Juve-

nile Diabetes in conjunction with LCI's Diabetes Awareness Month promotions. We also were on hand to share infor-

mation on our Lions Club and LCI. Our club was able to donate $1158.00 to Diabetes Awareness from the proceeds of 

the game.   

MC COMB On November 13th, our club voted to sponsor the local Cub Scout Group. Also our Zone Chair PDG Nick 

Schmunk visited our club.   

PIONEER On November 12th a hand out on diabetes was given to each member promoting Diabetes Month and Day. 

Also, on November 12th, donations of $310.00 were given to Montpelier and North Central Schools to send students to 

HOBY Leadership Conference in Spring 2019, and a $50.00 donation was given to First Presbyterian Women ’s Group. 

On November 16th they sorted clothing at the Montpelier Thrift Center “See And Do Thrift Store.” On November 26th 

birthday gifts were delivered to 4 Evergreen Nursing Home residents.   

PORTAGE reported on November 10th that the Portage Lions club now publishes the monthly Village newsletter, the 

Nitty Gritty. This is a joint venture with the Village Council, Christ United Methodist Church and the Portage Lions Club. 

All groups and organizations within the Village are encourage to submit articles. The primary function of the newsletter 

is to keep the Village residents informed of news and events happening in the Village.   

PERRYSBURG SUNRISE reported Community Service  on November 6th. Three members volunteered at the voting 

polls assisting voters as needed.   

ARCADIA reported grass mowing service to the community. On November 6th they mowed at the Arcadia Lions Com-

munity Center.   

HOLGATE reported on November 5th that four Lions volunteered non-Lion service hours since last meeting   

COLDWATER On October 24th Mayor Joe Knapschaefer spoke on the new Amphitheater and concert series of this 
past year, the new Salt Bin at the City garage, the status on village street repairs, and finally the new park land. 
NAPOLEON reported on November 7th  donating $300 to Henry County United Way and $300 for Coats for Kids   

Anniversaries  

Happy Anniversary ARCADIA Lions! Charter Date 12/20/1948  

Happy Anniversary BLUFFTON Lions! Charter Date 1/16/1934  

Happy Anniversary BRYAN Lions! Charter Date 1/5/1949  

Happy Anniversary COLDWATER Lions!  Charter Date 1/29/1934  

Happy Anniversary DEFIANCE Lions!  Charter Date 12/4/1940  

Happy Anniversary DESHLER Lions! Charter Date 12/17/1956  

Happy Anniversary KENTON Lions!  Charter Date 1/14/1947  

Happy Anniversary PIONEER Lions! 1/22/1976  

Happy Anniversary PORTAGE Lions! Charter Date 1/22/1976   

Happy Anniversary SYLVANIA SUNRISE Lions! Charter Date 12/2/1998  

Happy Anniversary WILLSHIRE Lions! Charter Date 12/2/1964  
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Fundraisers 

PORTAGE Reported Annual Cheese Sale Fundraiser on November 17th. Picked up and delivered the cheese for our 

annual cheese sale.   

WAUSEON Reported on November 20th that the club sells Amish made Cheese twice a year as a fundraising project, 

and the funds collected help with our vision projects within the community. All club members participate with this pro-

ject. We sold 567 pounds of cheese and we had the cheese delivered in time for the Thanksgiving Holiday.   

MENDON reported Annual Donation to Lions Projects. On November 5th they made $50 donation to each of 4 Lions 

Foundations. 

DELTA-LIBERTY reported a successful fundraising event on November 2nd. Members sold cheese to raise money.   

WAPAKONETA reported Annual Rose Sales on November 1st. This annual fund raiser sells roses by the dozen in red, 

pink, yellow, and white throughout the community. We buy the roses through a local retailer at cost in bulk, then assem-

ble and package each color by the dozen. All members sell, and a core of members assemble over 2 1/2 to 3 hours in 

the morning with delivery by all sellers that day.  

COLDWATER On November 14th, voted to donate $100 to LCIF as part of the their fund raising appeal, and voted to 

donate $100 to the Mercer County House of Hope.  

 
BLUFFTON reported Dare to Dream Wine 

Tasting Auction  on November 7th at the 

Sycamore Winery. This is our largest money

-making project. This auction provides 80% 

of the revenue to go to the Bike Path and 

the remaining 20% going to our donations 

locally, state and international. The pro-

ceeds for the auction showed a net of 

$21,043.  

Thirty-five of our club members participated 

either in committee work, donations and/or 

attendance. Photos show the silent auction 

items, music, food and auction crowd.  

 

 

 

Merry 

 Christmas! 

 

1982     Findlay Lions 

Making Popcorn Balls 

in Tiffin, OH 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjLqKb90p7fAhVHw4MKHTzyCaUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bbc.com%2Fnews%2Fuk-england-cambridgeshire-30655597&psig=AOvVaw1k4a2oPflvQyg8RMUAucwh&ust=154485378979
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DISTRICT OH-1 LEADERSHIP  

District Governor  

Dean Carruthers  

15100 Birchaven Lane Apt 331, Findlay OH 45840  

P: 567-525-2582 

E: bigb31353@gmail.com  

Immediate Past District Governor  

Bill Niejadlik (Lion Ellie)  

2620 Kinsale Court ,Toledo, OH 43615 

P: 419-297-1141 

E: rugguy522@msn.com  

First Vice District Governor  

Don Wiechart 

500 N. St. Mary’s Rd. Spencerville, OH 45887 

P: 419-647-6906  

E: donwiechart@aol.com  

Cabinet Secretary 

PDG Sheryl Burnette (Lion Dan)  

5355 CR 18 Wauseon, OH 43567  

P: 567-454-9739 

E: smg.osufan@gmail.com  

Second Vice District Governor  

Lion Ashley Schmunk (PDG Nick) 

604 E. Elm St. Wauseon, OH 43567 

P: 419-360-6425  

E:a_schmunk@outlook.com 

 

Cabinet Treasurer  

PDG John Davis (Lion Susan) 

933 Thornapple Ln. Findlay, OH 45840 

P: 419-306-7003 

E: jdavis1952@hotmail.com  

2018-2019 ZONE CHAIRPERSONS  

Zone A Chairperson  

Lion Rebecca Dent 

260 Depot St Apt A, Wauseon, OH 43567 

P:419-551-0450 

E: rebecca.dent@utoledo.edu  

 

Zone E  Chairperson 

PDG Barbara Plaugher (Lion Arliss) 

62 Anna Circle, Bluffton, OH 45817 

P:419-204-2242 

E: arliss@wcoil.com 

Zone B Chairperson  

IPDG Bill Niejadlik (Lion Ellie)  

2620 Kinsale Court ,Toledo, OH 43615 

P: 419-297-1141 

E: rugguy522@msn.com 

Zone F Chairperson  

PDG Bill Keller 

513 N High St, Kenton, OH 43326  

 P: 567-674-9093 

 E: wkeller2@columbus.rr.com 

Zone C Chairperson  

PDG Nick Schmunk (Lion Ashley) 

604 E. Elm St. Wauseon, OH 43567 

P: 419-360-6425  

E: njs_schmunk@hotmail.com 

Zone G Chairperson  

PDG Jack Preston Sr 

14980 Fox Ranch RD, Wapakoneta, OH 45895 

P: 419-303-1782 

E: jacksr31@icloud.com 

Zone D Chairperson  

VDG Don Wiechart 

500 N. St. Mary’s Rd. Spencerville, OH 45887 

P: 419-647-6906  

E: donwiechart@aol.com 

Zone H Chairperson  

Lion  Nancy McGuire 

4149 SR 287, West Liberty, OH 43357 

P: 937-465-7428 

E: aredg6@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Editor Lion Rebecca Dent 

260 Depot St Apt A, Wauseon, OH 43567 

P:419-551-0450 

E: newsletter@ohiolionsoh1.org  

 Please submit material for the January 2019 Newsletter  

by December 24, 2018, if possible. Thanks! 
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